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Fifty Fourth Meeting
Scotland Committee
Equality and Human Rights Commission
Held on Wednesday 15th May 2019
EHRC, 151 West George Street, Glasgow, G2 2JJ


Present: 	
Lesley Sawers (Chair)		(LS)		Scotland Commissioner
Clare MacGillivray		(CM)		Member
Marsali Craig		(MC)		Member
Nicole Busby		(NB)		Member
David Crichton		(DC)		Member
Rami Okasha 		(RO)		Member
Bernadette Monaghan		(BM)		Member
Phil Arnold 		(PA)		Member
Calum Irving		(CA)		Member

In attendance:
John Wilkes	(JW)	Head of Scotland
Gillian Lawrence	(GL)   Committee Secretary
Lynn Welsh 		(LW) Head of Legal
Alastair Pringle	(AP)	Executive Director, Scotland and Corporate Delivery
Charlie Hamilton (via VC) 		(CH)	Principal, Human Rights, Policy
[bookmark: _GoBack]Item 6 only	Directorate
Karen Grayson (via VC)		(KG)	Principal, Institutional Strategy
Item 15 only
Callum MacInnes			(CM)	Principal, Governance
Items 16(ii) and 17 only

Welcome and Apologies
LS welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were no apologies.

1. Declaration of Interest
DC declared an interest in the legal case against Police Scotland.

2. Draft Minutes of Previous Meeting
Minutes of the informal meeting held on 26th February 2019 were approved.

3. Matters Arising and Action Points
LS gave an update on the Assisted Dying paper which had been discussed at the March Board meeting and amended to include the Committees’ views.  The Board concluded that it was not appropriate at this time for the Commission to adopt a view. The remaining two actions were dealt with as substantive agenda items at this meeting. 

4. Equality and Investment Project
JW introduced the paper.  Committee noted the update that the Scottish Government were considering options for the work to continue with another agency and had allocated funding for 18 months for this. Committee agreed that if this hadn’t been finalised in the near future it would be helpful for LS to raise this at the next appropriate opportunity with the Minister.  Committee will be kept informed of outcome and the work will be included in our annual report. Committee will not receive any further updates on this project. 

5. Strategy to strengthen domestic protection of UN Treat Rights
CH introduced the paper.  Committee members welcomed the paper and the proposal to formalise our policy to pursue legal enforceability of UN treaty rights across GB. They highlighted progress and momentum in Scotland, where there is strong support from Government, civil society and Parliament for implementing the recommendations of the First Minister’s Advisory Group on Human Rights Leadership, to incorporate UN treaty rights, into Scottish domestic law.  The proposed process is to set up a taskforce and develop a bill to be introduced into the next session of the Scottish Parliament after the 2021 elections. This contrasts with the situation in England, and requires a distinct approach for Scotland in the Commission strategy.

Now that the principle is accepted, debate in Scotland is now moving on to focusing on the different potential mechanisms of incorporation. A separate Scottish Government commitment to incorporate the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child during the current Scottish Parliament session is now underway.

NB suggested an important part of any programme of work would be the education of lawyers about using human rights and by testing enforceability in court.

The Scotland Committee considered this issue in the context of broader political agendas: the Scottish legislative proposals could become part of general debates if another Scottish independence referendum takes place; there are concerns that the post Brexit landscape, particularly in England, could re-open the debate on the Human Rights Act by the UK Government and others; and there is a risk that treaty incorporation will be perceived as a loss of sovereignty with some politicians drawing links to the Brexit debate. Our communication and influencing strategies will need to address these factors. It was suggested that the risks associated with the approach could be drawn out a bit further in the paper.

It will be important to engage with a broad range of stakeholders, including duty bearers, by considering and responding to potential concerns about placing additional obligations on public authorities. Committee discussed the potential benefits of aligning human rights duties and obligations with those in the PSED – for example a Public Sector Equality and Human Rights Duty, which is timely given the SG forthcoming consultation on the specific duties. Committee suggested the paper should articulate the benefits of incorporation for businesses, workers, and other people in their everyday lives.

Action – GL and CH to collate and check comments - LS to feed Committee views to the Board

6. Scotland Business Plan 2019-20
AP introduced the paper and explained the Commission’s focus on enforcement and compliance which has led to the creation of new functions and roles.  AP said we were in the process of looking at how the strategic aims will be delivered and a new online reporting system would be introduced shortly.

Comments were received from Committee:
· Helpful document which showed what the plan means for Scotland work.
· Opportunity to have bolder joint statements and explore joint working with Scottish Human Rights Commission (SHRC).
· Opportunity to respond to SHRC consultation on their new strategic priorities.
· How can Scotland Committee help to strengthen relationship with SHRC
· Potential joint work with SHRC on influencing the curriculum and what we do to build confidence of the professions and local authorities.
· More detail needed on enforcement – scale of work

LW confirmed that because of the way our powers are framed we cannot do joint inquiries with SHRC; we can do joint work/evidence gathering.

Committee agreed to promote Scotland staff vacancies around their networks.

7. Stakeholder Engagement 
Our three year strategic plan will be published shortly, still waiting on a date to for the plan to be laid at Westminster.  LS and Committee would take this forward and a more detailed plan would be discussed at the next SC meeting in June.  A GB draft stakeholder engagement strategy may be available and presented at the next meeting.

Comments were received from Committee:
· Board Buddying Scheme – use similar approach for SC, using experience around the table, e.g. LS could delegate a SC member to participate in Commissioner Working Groups
· Comms lines good but need more subtle messaging on some issues.
· Violence Against Women quite sensitive given the different landscape in Scotland policy; wording needs looked at.
· The comms lines need a bit more clarity on reasons why we’re not doing certain work.
· Noted that we could use the joint meeting with SHRC Commissioners in September to discuss our joint plans
· Noted that the EHRC chief executive attending SC meeting in June

8. Scotland Commissioner and Committee Members’ Update
Paper was noted.

9. End of Year Budget 1st January to 31st March 2019
Paper was noted. 

10. Legal Activity Report
LW updated Members on Gender Pay Gap reporting.  UK Government will respond to consultation on Ethnic Pay Gaps.  Scottish Government has done some work on Disability Pay Gap reporting and using the public sector duties to improve recruitment of people with disabilities. 
Suggestion that we tie reporting into procurement by public sector, which could help in engagement with the private sector potentially.
11. Disability Advisory Committee 
MC introduced the update and made the following points:
· DAC members would welcome the opportunity to understand Scotland work a bit more.
· MC would welcome an SC substitute for attending a mental health focus group if necessary. 
· How do we keep connected with DAC?
· MC to speak with DAC Members on how well DAC is working.
· Look at possibility of a joint SC/DAC meeting. 
· DAC very interested in the Equality and Investment Project

12. Treaty Monitoring: Impact Highlights 2018-19
Paper was noted.


13. Communications Update 
Paper was noted with some comments:
· Interviews for the Scotland Comms vacancy are being held next week.
· GB comms update to be send to SC.
· Guidance on social media would be welcomed.
· Can the new analytical tool give Scotland specific data? 

Action - JW will provide update at September meeting.

14. Key Lines for Future Engagement 
KG introduced the paper.  SC were asked to assist in the development of the lines to take ahead of the oral evidence session with Westminster Women and Equalities Committee (WEC) on 5th June.  Comments from members included:
· Having different Ministers responsible for us over a relatively short period of time has not helped.
· Need to emphasis more about our powers and have a list of asks
· Suggest that there would be advantages for UK Government and Westminster to have more regular engagement with equivalent Scottish Ministers and Parliament.

15. Any Other Business

(i) Board Paper on Inquiry Reporting
LW verbally reported that a paper would be coming to the SC via email before the next Board meeting on the future approach and strategy for undertaking inquiries. LW and JW updated briefly on current inquiries that are running. 

(ii) Committee Management Software
CM updated Members on roll out across Committees on accessing papers electronically. Committee will receive training at their meeting in June.

16. Scotland Committee Effectiveness
AP introduced the paper.  The main issues to come out of the report and comments from Members were:

· LS and JM (Wales Commissioner) will meet with DI (Chair) to discuss actions going forward and approve recommendations
· Action plan to be drafted
· Board Minutes to be sent to SC soon after each Board meeting
· Updated letters of appointment to be sent out to SC members
· No risk register reporting at future SC meetings but available if needed
· LS said it was good to know what was happening in terms of Scotland delivery, but this should be for strategic oversight, not detailed operational information for monitoring,
· SC priorities that tie in with our strategic aims will need a mechanism for money to be allocated in-year if not planned in at the business planning stage.

AP will take this work forward and update Committee as and when required.
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